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The Cyprus Tax Department has released additional frequently asked questions (FAQs), i.e., 25 – 43, 
aimed at clarifying certain provisions of Articles 33 and 33C of the Income Tax Law (ITL), which relate to 
the adoption of Transfer Pricing legislation in Cyprus as from 1 January 2022.

The key point clarified in the additional FAQs is addressed in question #25 regarding interest-free payable 
balances. The question clarifies that taxpayers should not take these balances into account when 
assessing the threshold of Article 33(7) of the ITL and should not report them in the Table of Summarised
Information (TSI) for the years 2022 and 2023.

However, for 2024 and onwards, the outstanding interest-free payables should be taken into account 
when assessing the threshold of Article 33(7) of the ITL and should be reported in the TSI.

In both cases, if Article 33(5) of the ITL is triggered, the arm's length nature of the allowable deduction will be 
evaluated by the Cyprus Local File or Minimum Transfer Pricing documentation prepared by the counterparty, 
i.e. the lender.

Questions #26 – 43 clarify various administrative matters.
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How KPMG in Cyprus can assist
Should you like to further discuss the above requirements and potential impact to your business, please 
contact one of our trusted advisors from the Tax department at KPMG in Cyprus.
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